
September Report 2021 - Steer Point Restoration 

  

• The total number of HGV deliveries for the period 30 August to 26 September was 229 into  

the site being 82% of permitted loads 

• The maximum number of loads in any one day for the period was 18 into the site (i.e. 36 two 

way movements along Steer Point Road) in line with the permitted number 

• The maximum number of loads in any one week for the period was 70 into the site (i.e. so 

140 two way movements along Steer Point Road) in line with the permitted number 

• During September we had a complaint about two lorries driving fast up Steer Point Road 

causing pedestrians to take evasive action.  The incident was also reported directly to Devon 

CC who considered it was not a matter for the Waste Planning Authority as it appeared to 

relate to an instance of alleged dangerous driving rather than compliance with the sites 

planning permission.  However, as it does reflect on the driver/haulier protocol in place so 

we have followed up and reviewed dashcam footage and vehicle logs and taken appropriate 

action in terms of the haulier receiving a warning who in turn dealt with the drivers 

concerned. 

• During the summer we received complaints about noise and dust from lorries returning 

empty up Steer Point lane returning from dropping their loads at the site – drivers reminded 

to make sure they are locking tailgates, covering empty load bays when dry to avoid dust 

swirling round 


